
BRAXTON COUNTY

BOARD OF EDUCATION

December 5, 2017
     The Braxton County Board of Education met on Tuesday, December 5, 2017 at the Braxton 
County Board of Education Office.  The following members were present:




Jill Cooper, President

Dave Hoover, Vice President 
Shane Brown 
Van Carr






Brad Shingler

     Jill Cooper called the regular board meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
     Jill Cooper led the Pledge of Allegiance.

     Dave Hoover led a non-denominational prayer.
     A public meeting was held for the public to voice concerns on the possibility of moving the

6th Grades to BCMS.

     Van Carr moved and Dave Hoover seconded to approve the consent agenda items 

(approval of November 28, 2017 meeting minutes, payment of bills, budget transfers and 
supplements, and transportation requests).  

Vote:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

     Brad Shingler moved and Shane Brown seconded to approve the following personnel actions:
Employment/Reassignment – Professional:

     1.  Matthew Legg – Science Teacher – Alternative Certification at BCHS effective December 6, 

          2017

     2.  Faith Harper – 4th Grade Teacher at Little Birch Elementary effective the beginning of the

          2018-19 school year

Vote:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
     Brad Shingler moved and Dave Hoover seconded to approve fundraisers for Sutton 
Elementary and BCMS.

Vote:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

     The Board read Policy 1006 Wellness for the second reading.

     Brad Shingler moved and Van Carr seconded to approve January 2, 2018 as make-up day for
November 13, 2017 school closure.

Vote:  Unanimous. Motion carried.

     Bryan Cox spoke on the possible BCMS baseball team.  Dave Hoover moved and Shane 

Brown seconded to approve the BCMS baseball team.

Vote:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

     Brad Shingler moved to convene into executive session under 6-9A-4 (a) (3) student 
issues.  Shane Brown seconded the motion.  

Vote:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
     The Board convened into executive session at 6:56 p.m.
     Shane Brown left the meeting.
     Brad Shingler moved and Van Carr seconded to reconvene into regular session.  

Vote:  4-0.  Motion carried.
     The Board reconvened into regular session at 7:27 p.m. with no action taken.    

     Brad Shingler moved and Van Carr seconded to expel student #1718-6 for 365 with Superintendent discretion on when to return.

Vote: 4-0. Motion carried.

     Dave Hoover moved and Brad Shingler seconded to expel student #1718-7 for 365 with Superintendent discretion on when to return.     

Vote:  4-0. Motion carried.

     Brad Shingler moved and Dave Hoover seconded to adjourn.

Vote:  4-0.  Motion carried.

     The meeting adjourned at 7:41 p.m.

      The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 19, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the 

Board Office, 98 Carter Braxton Drive, Sutton.

Others in Attendance:



Samantha Kniceley


Mary Moyers


Janet Six



Stacey Butler



Tim Via



Faith Harper



Amy Sargent



Michelle Gorby



Jessica Pierson



Annette Frey



Robin Frey



Carol Merzouk



Teddy Fitzwater


Flora Cox



Bryan Cox



Kim Dennison



Manuel Arambula


Jennifer Arambula



Esmerelda Arambula


Casey Lake



Cathy Singleton


Randy Bosely



Connie Lemon



Brenda Wells



Deanna Stewart


Carla Conley



Leatha Williams


Amanda Hamrick



Easton Hamrick


Lori Dittman



Michele Winemiller


Andrew Winemiller



Jennifer Knowles

____________________________________________
President - Braxton County Board of Education

                   ____________________________________________
                   Secretary - Braxton County Board of Education
As required by federal laws and regulations, the Braxton County Board of Education does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex or disability in employment or in its education programs and activities.  Inquiries may be referred to Tim Via, Title IX Coordinator, Braxton County Board of Education, 98 Carter Braxton Drive, Sutton WV 26601, phone 304.765.7101; or the West Virginia Department of Education’s Director of the Office of Civil Rights. 

